
Nikki’s 
Notes 

The food in Cambodia 
has been a big part of this 
adventure of adapting to a 
new culture. However, every 
once in a while, I'll be 
surprised by something that 
may not look appetizing, yet is 
very delicious! One of those 
surprises is a delicacy typically 
made around any big Khmer 
holiday called "an-sawm." It's 
sort of in the shape of a sushi 
roll, but the outside consists of 
sticky rice, while the inside is 
stuffed with a variety of meats, 
bean paste, or bananas. I 
usually choose the pork and 
bean paste. Most of the time it 
comes wrapped in banana 
leaves. So, I unwrap it, cut it 
into slices, and fry it for a few 
minutes on the stove. Served 
along with some delicious 
Cambodian sauce (my friends 
taught me to make), it is a 
super yummy treat for us all! 
I'm so thankful that one of my 
biggest fears before coming to 
Cambodia (eating their food) 
has even been blessed by the 
Lord giving me some 
delectable treats. 😊

October 7, 2016

Dear Praying Friends,

For some time, we have been blessed with several young 
people who have faithfully been attending the church services. 
We have been burdened to increase the scope of the children’s 
ministry. This past month, we organized a weekly children’s 
Bible club, and have seen a great response. A good number of 
young people have come, heard the Word of God, and gotten 
involved with Scripture memory and reading the Bible. This 
month we are beginning a series on the Crucifixion of Christ to 
help the kids understand the meaning of Christ’s death. Please 
pray that these precious young people would clearly understand 
the gospel and come to know the Lord as their Savior.

Another aspect of the children’s ministry is the chance 
we have to reach out to their families. We have already been 
able to witness to several families this way, and would ask that 
you pray especially for a man named Bunteoun who has allowed 
us to come back several times to teach the Bible. Also pray for 
Cheoun, a man we met going door-to-door. We have met with 
him on a couple occasions, and are praying that he will trust 
Christ. We rejoice in every opportunity to proclaim the Gospel. 
Although we may not see immediate fruit, we know that God’s 
Word does not return void.

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Health and safety

• Salvation of Bunteoun and Cheoun

• Salvation of Net, Mahp, and Narun

• Health for Nikki and baby

Sunday Bible club


